
 

 

 
 
2– STEM on Saturday– 
Leaf Science 
1pm,  Griffin Free Library 
Patio, Page 18  
 
9– Genealogy Club 
11am via Zoom, Page 18 
 
9– Auburn Fire Dept 
Safety Day 
10am-2pm, Safety 
Complex, Page 7 
 
23– Drug Take Back Day  
10am-2pm, Safety 
Complex, Page 6 

 
 

5– Story Time  
11am weekly, Griffin Free 
Library, Page 18 

Note: 

Please check with event/
project coordinators first 
for dates, times, and 
cancelations. 

 
 
 

 
 
31– Trunk-or-Treat 
6pm-8pm, Safety 
Complex, Page 4 
 
31– Trick or Treating 
1pm-4pm, Town Wide 
 
 

 
 
6– Wednesday Craft Club 
4pm-5:30 pm bi-monthly, 
Griffin Free Library,    
Page 18 
 
13– Massabesic Garden 
Club Meeting 
6:30pm, Page 8 

 
 
 

 
2021 BOAT DECALS ARE 

AVAILABLE! 
You can register your boat at the Town Clerk’s 

office. 
*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 

process boats for the State. 
 

Remember:  When you complete 
your boat registration in town, 

the town fees collected will 
remain in Auburn, otherwise they 

go to the State. 

Editor: Mimi Friolet    
 
    

603-483-5052 ext.102   
Crier e-mail:                                    

townhall@townofauburnnh.com 

Edition 

2021 

Future Dates Inside!! 

 
 

1- Story Time  
1 pm weekly, Griffin Free 
Library, Page 18 
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Regulations for Dogs Adopted for Town Parks 
 Due to problems that have been experienced at both Wayne Eddows Recreational Fields 
and the Circle of Fun Playground, the Parks and Recreation Commission and Board of Selectmen 
determined it was necessary to implement regulations concerning dogs on Town properties. 
 Although not the biggest issue in the world, problems have occurred at these public 
properties with uncooperative owners not being willing to remove their dogs from the property 
to resolve the situations. 
 In order to avoid these circumstances from reoccurring, the Recreation Commission and 
Board of Selectmen have adopted a regulation that is aimed at avoiding these circumstances in 
the future and would require dog owners to remove their pets from the property. 
 The proposal and adoption of the regulation was a reluctant action by both boards, but is 
one felt necessary for the overall safety and welfare of the public and for the many volunteers 
who manage various youth sports activities at these facilities. 
 Interested individuals can read the regulation on the Town’s web site at the following 
location:   ordinance_-_dog_regulation_on_town_properties_-_adopted_08-30-2021_0.pdf 
(auburnnh.us) 
 Your assistance in making everyone’s use of these Town parks and facilities a positive 
experience will be appreciated. 

Work on Town’s FY 2022 Budget Underway 
 By the time you are reading this, work will be underway with Town boards and 
departments presenting their FY 2022 budget requests to the Board of Selectmen.   
 The Board will initially receive a total Town budget package at its September 27th meeting, 
and then be meeting with the individual Town officials throughout the month of October and 
November. 
 The Budget Committee is also scheduled to begin its work on the FY 2022 budget on 
October 14th and will continue to meet through December for both the Town and the School 
District budget proposals. 

Safety Patrols in the Coming Year 

 The Board of Selectmen took action recently to accept funding from the NH Office of 
Highway Safety for additional safety patrols by the Auburn Police Department in the coming year. 
 At various times during the year, the department will be participating in the “Join the NH 
Clique”, “Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over” and the “U Drive U Text U Pay” patrols that are focused 
on the potential of distracted or impaired drivers. 
 Auburn will receive $3,400 in funds to cover the expense of these patrols, which the 
department has been engaged in for many years. 

https://www.auburnnh.us/sites/g/files/vyhlif2751/f/uploads/ordinance_-_dog_regulation_on_town_properties_-_adopted_08-30-2021_0.pdf
https://www.auburnnh.us/sites/g/files/vyhlif2751/f/uploads/ordinance_-_dog_regulation_on_town_properties_-_adopted_08-30-2021_0.pdf
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Health Officer Designations 

 Since the retirement of former Health Officer Paul Raiche earlier this year and Fire Captain 
and Deputy Health Officer Jim Saulnier’s resignation to accept a position with the Windham Fire 
Department, the Town of Auburn has been without a local health officer. 
 Recently, the Board of Selectmen have nominated Building Inspector Carrie Rouleau-Cote 
and Fire Chief Mike Williams to serve as co-Deputy Health Officers for Auburn.  Their 
nominations have been made to the Commissioner of the NH Department of Health & Human 
Services, who makes the formal designation. 
 We are confident Carrie and Mike will work well as a team for the benefit of Auburn 
residents. 

Keith Leclair                       Todd Bedard 
 
 

Michael Rolfe 

Auburn Board of Selectmen  

  

 The Massabesic Seniors have been busy this summer with our regular business meetings 
on Thursday, our informal get together at Massabesic Park or Dunkin Donuts in rainy weather, 
and informal luncheons for willing members.   
 Recently we had a club sponsored lunch where almost all members attended.  We have 
planned a similar event for late October.  Now we’re looking forward to the Auburn town 
sponsored trip for seniors to Sunapee. 
 Once again we have a new member, James (Jim) Nye, resident of Manchester.  Welcome 
Jim! 
 If you’re a senior spending too much time at home or alone, come and try us out, you’ll 
enjoy us, I promise!   For mor information please call Lorraine at 483-2572 or Dick at 264-3430.  
We’d love to hear from you!           
              -Submitted by Dick Vee 

MASSABESIC SENIORS 

An Addition to the Zoning Board of Adjustment 
 Since our report last month, the Board has appointed Steven Kimball of Morgan Drive to 
be an alternate member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment (ZBA).   
 There remains one full member’s position to fill due to the resignation of ZBA Chairman 
Mark Wright effective September 1st.  The Board anticipates being able to complete the 
appointment process in the next few weeks to enable to the ZBA to have a full complement of 
five full members and three alternate members. 
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 A u b u r n  V i l l a g e  C r i e r                              P a g e  5  



 

 

P a g e  6                                                                   A u b u r n  V i l l a g e  

AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT 
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Wow! Thank you to all that participated in our plant sale at the duck race. We are 
grateful for those that grew plants, purchased plants and for those that just 
stopped by to say Hello or join our club! It was such a nice welcome from the town 
as new club. It was truly touching to hear how happy folks are to have a new 
group working for the beautification of our (already beautiful) town. We were so 

happy to meet all of you- such a fun day! Please check out our NEW website: Massabesicgc.com.   
Thank you to those who  helped to staff  the booth-members Deb Asquith, Jill  Swanson, Catlin Folia, 
Pam Weeks, Lynne Howard, Kate Lafond, Jessica Traynor , Sharon O Leary Graves, Julie Salois-
Tourville.   

The board has been meeting regularly to discuss club formation, projects, guest speakers, etc.  

The next member meeting will be October 13
th
 at 6:30, location to be determined. We will be having a 

social event to get to know each other and cultivate ideas for the future. We will have a SURPRISE with 
a gardening topic of the season. Please bring any seeds you would like to share with the group. We will 
send out an email reminder once a location has been established. 

2022 fundraiser: Save pictures of your beautiful gardens for our 2022 Calendar – we will be asking for 
them!  

Remember, your membership card gets you 
discounts at these sponsors: 

Osbornes Agway: 10% off for members  

Bagley Pond Perennials: 10% off for 
members  

Lake St Garden Center : 10% off on Tuesdays 
for members 

Spring Look Farm Garden Center: 15% off all 
the time 

If you would like to join, please contact us so 
we can send you a member form.  

The cost is $25/yr. (under 18 and over 70 is 
free!).  

We are currently running a membership sale- 
for new members, $25 gets you 14 months!  

 

Happy gardening! 

Facebook: Massabesic Garden Club 

Email: Massabesicgc@gmail.com 

PO Box 91 Auburn NH   
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News from the Massabesic Garden Club 

mailto:Massabesicgc@gmail.com
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Now Open! 

D C Hair Design 

15 Chester Street, 

Chester, NH 

Diane Crespo, 

formerly of MacPherson 

Art Studio & Hair Salon 

previously located in 
Auburn, 

is the owner and stylist. 

 

Diane's hours are: 

Mondays & Tuesdays 

10:00-8:00 

Wednesdays 10:00-4:00 

 

To make an appointment 

call or text Diane at 

603-493-1677 

P a g e  1 0                                                          A u b u r n  V i l l a g e  C r i e r  
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 Greetings from your 
friends at the Longmeadow 
Congregational Church, United 
Church of Christ at 4 Wilson’s 
Crossing Road in Auburn.  
Throughout these many months, we 
have had to pivot and adapt, but the 
Church has never been “closed”.  
The Holy Spirit continues to call us to 
BE THE CHURCH in the world as we 
learn to navigate the challenges of 
these times with the power of 
prayer, through the building of 
community and, predominantly, by 
the grace of God. 

We were heartbroken to 
have to postpone our beloved 
breakfast, we had been looking 
forward to it starting in September, 
but the recent resurgence of the 
virus simply made it ill advised to 
hold a large gathering of folks in our 
dining area.  We are very hopeful 
that this is a temporary pause and 
that the renowned Longmeadow 
breakfasts will start up soon.  

Thank you to all who stopped 
by our booth at the Duck Race/
Auburn Day.  It was wonderful to 
see so many people and we 
appreciate the support you gave us 
by buying our Fried Dough and 
baked goods. 

In October we will be 
completing Phase 2 of our annual 
School Supply Drive by filling bags to 
be distributed to children in other 
parts of our country and around the 
world through the ecumenical 

Church World Service.  We love 
serving our neighbors here in 
Auburn, but we also remember 
Jesus’ teaching, “if you do good to 
those who are good to you, what 
credit is that to you? (any one can do 
that)”.  And so, we serve not only 
those we know, but also those we 
will never know.   

As November approaches, we 
are preparing for two of our big 
yearly events and invite our Auburn 
neighbors to join with us, as you 
have done for many years: 

Scarves in the Park: We are once 
again creating scarves to help 
people keep warm over the 
coming winter months.   We 
have recently received a 
large donation of yarn that 
we are happy to provide to 
those in our community who 
are creating scarves for the 
project.  For more 
information, you can contact 
Pastor Ruth by calling the 
church at 483-2907. 

Thanksgiving Baskets:  For 
decades our church has 
served our Auburn neighbors 
in need with our annual 
Thanksgiving Baskets in-
gathering of food to help 
make the festivities of the 
season brighter.  With the 
current situation, we have 

decided to repeat the process 
from last year and will be 
providing Grocery Store Gift 
Cards only, which we can 
mail to the families.  
Donations of Gift Cards in any 
amount are greatly 
appreciated.  Please contact 
Pastor Ruth at the church to 
arrange a pick-up or simply 
mail any gift cards from any 
of the local grocery stores to 
the church office (P.O. Box 
356 Auburn, NH  03032).   

As of the deadline for this 
edition of the Crier, we are 
continuing to worship both in-person 
(9:30 am) and on Zoom (11:00 a.m.) 
on Sundays.  In addition, pre-
recorded weekly Sunday Worship 
and Wednesday Children’s Messages 
are available on YouTube and you 
can contact Pastor Ruth at the 
church for more information. 

No matter who you are or 
where you are on your spiritual 
journey, there is always a place for 
you with us, whether in the building 
or on-line.  At Longmeadow 
Congregational Church, we seek not 
just to go to church but to BE THE 
CHURCH!  If you have any questions, 
please contact our Pastor, Rev. Ruth 
Gallot at 483-2907.   Friend us on 
Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/groups/
Longmeadow/ 
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Longmeadow Serves! 
Even in these Extraordinary Times 
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BOY SCOUTS NEWS 
Boy Scout Troop 127  

As the Scouts return to 
school, they continue to hold troop 
and patrol meetings on Monday 
nights. Recently, the older Scouts 
have been working towards getting 
their scuba-diving certification. They 
have completed all the online 
courses and pool training.  All that is 
left for them to do is one open 
water dive. A couple weeks ago, 
they completed their first open 
water dive in lake Winnipesaukee 
and found a toilet sitting at the 
bottom!  

 While the older scouts 
participate in scuba, the younger 
scouts work on their own ranks and 
awards.  Will Kadlec was recently 
nominated to The Order of the 
Arrow (OA) by the Troop.  
The OA is the Honor society of the 
BSA.   Members are Scouter who 
best demonstrate the Scout Oath 
and Law in their daily lives. 
Congratulations, Will!  

 At the last meeting that took 
place on 9/13/2021, the Scouts held 
elections to get their new roles in 
the troop. 

         By Luke Melendy 
 
 
 

GIRL SCOUTS NEWS 
Happy Fall!   

 Girl Scouts begins the new 
scouting year on 10/1 and starts 
with the Fall Nut, Candy & Magazine 
fundraiser!  If you wait all year to 
order your chocolate covered 
raisins, honey roasted peanuts, 
peanut butter bears or special Girl 
Scout tin of sweets be sure to look 
for a local scout in your 
neighborhood as this fundraiser runs 
only 10/1-10/24.  Each item sold 
brings money back to the troops for 
their activities and adventures this 
year. Supporters can order on a 
paper form if you see a scout 
collecting orders, or can order 
online as well and support an 
individual scout's website.  
If your daughter is in Kindergarten 
through 12th grade she is welcome 
to join Girl Scouts any time of 
year.  Each troop runs meetings at 
their own choice of date/time/
location. As girls get older in 
scouting they take a leadership role 
in choosing what activities the troop 
will focus on for the year. You can 
find out more at 
www.girlscoutsgwm.org.   
If you have questions you can also 
reach out to Auburn leader Jennifer 
Anderson at 
girlscoutsjen@gmail.com. 

CUB SCOUTS NEWS 
Outdoor Fun and 

Adventure Are What 
Scouting Is All About  

  Scouts from Pack 127 and 
their families closed out the summer 
with an exciting camp out at White 
Lake State Park in Tamworth, NH. 
The group enjoyed great weather, 
swimming, and hiking and practiced 
their cooking skills and starting fires 
without matches. All the Scouts 
were met with opportunities to 
show Scout Spirit while having fun 
and developing situational 
awareness and life skills. 
  
 Cub Scouting provides a year
-round program where boys and 
girls (grades K-5) gather with their 
friends for fun activities. Along the 
way, they develop social skills, grow 
in confidence, and learn about 
community, physical fitness, science, 
nature, and so much more. Please 
contact Mike Kadlec at 
pack127auburn@outlook.com for 
more information or join today at 
beascout.org. 
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Everything is right about the Wright Museum 
 A few weeks ago we took a ride to Wolfeboro,  to visit to the Wright Museum of WW11. It was a 
beautiful day for a lovely scenic ride.  We've been many times but the other couple that were with us  hadn't so 
this was a new adventure for them. 
 If you've never been its chuck full of American WWII History, starting with the Home Front Gallery. 
There are many displays of toys, posters, furnishings and other everyday objects to illustrate how ordinary 
Americans lived during the war. I could hear a couple ahead of us explain to the young people with them what 
items were and how they were used. 
 They also have a Time Tunnel 1939-1945 that takes folks through the pop culture and news of the war 
during that time. All of this is a combination of video, audio and very interesting displays. 
 The remainder of the Museum features a rotating exhibit of the  Military Gallery, a Mezzanine to give a 
great view of the collections of the Navy, Marine Corp, Army and Air Force displays. Also an Art Gallery and 
Video Room of short presentations of interest. 
 The Museum features different exhibits during May to October. At this time a new exhibit entitled, 
“Shaped by Conflict: Mementos of the WWII-Era” is on display until October 31. 
 As I said before we've been many times and it's always fresh and interesting. It is a good way for any age 
to understand and appreciate history. If you were wondering, our guests were very impressed with the displays 
and enjoyed their afternoon. 
 The Griffin Library has free passes for patrons to attend, complements of the Friends of the Library. 
For more information about the Wright Museum please go to their website  www.wrightmusuem.org or call 
the museum at 603-569-1212.   The museum is wheelchair accessible. 
  
 -Fay Hanscomb 

News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars®  
 

What is F.A.F.S.A.? 
It is  

Free Applications for Federal Student Aid  
offered through the U.S. Dept. of Education  

   
If you are considering a post secondary education, you must fill out the F.A.F.S.A. forms.  

Each institute evaluates this information to determine financial assistance.  
If you need guidance in navigating this paperwork, you can contact NHHEAF.org (New Hampshire Higher 

Education Assistance Foundation). Their services are FREE!  
 Auburn Dollars for Scholars® offers scholarships to residents of all ages studying education, nursing, vocational 

jobs, performing arts, health services, engineering and participants of R.O.T.C..  
  All of our scholarships are funded through donations from our community. If you would like to donate or 

establish a new scholarship, visit our website;  
   

auburn.dollarsforscholars.org  
  or contact us at:  

  Auburn Dollars for Scholars  
P O Box 142  

Auburn, NH 03032  
   

Thank You and Stay Safe,  
Mary Hrubiec, President  

http://www.wrightmusuem.org/
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political or policy viewpoint. 

Presorted Standard                         
U.S. Postage                

PAID                                    
Auburn, NH 03032  

Permit No. 3 

 CARRIER ROUTE PRESORT 

POSTAL CUSTOMER CR: 

Auburn Village Crier 


